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Diocesan Assembly, Nov. 3, 2021

Dean’s Report

Your Eminence, Father Chancellor, Very Reverend and Reverend Fathers, Deacons, Delegates, and
Observers to the Diocesan Assembly.

Glory to Jesus Christ!

It is my privilege as Dean to give the report of the New York City Deanery.

There are fifteen parishes in the New York City Deanery. I am happy to report that the situation in our NYC
Deanery is stable. All parishes have services and follow CDC restrictions.

Because of pandemic all deanery activities were suspended except NYC Deanery Clergy Picnic on
September19, 2021 at East Meadow NY. Thank you to Fr. Martin and Matushka Dennise for organizing it.

Mary Magdalene parish has a new priest Fr. Matthew Brown. Welcome Fr. Matthew in our NYC Deanery.
His Eminence Archb. Michael visited all parishes in our Deanery.

Last year our NYC Deanery lost 4 priests: Mitred Protopresbyter. Leonid Kishkovsky; Mitred Archpriest
Sergei Glagolev; Archpriest Nilus Lerro; Archpriest John Tkachuk and Protodeacon John Eby. Memory
Eternal.

Our Lady of Kazan parish in Sea Cliff —vacant and needs a new rector.
NYC Deanery had one deanery meeting on Zoom on October 28, 2021.

Despite financial difficulties in our parishes for the past year, I am happy to report that overall, the situation in
most of the NYC Deanery parishes is stable.

I personally thank the clergy of the New York City Deanery for their dedication and hard work in serving the
Holy Orthodox Church.

On behalf of the clergy of the New York City Deanery, I ask for your prayers and support as we continue to
do the work set out for us by our Lord Jesus Christ and His Holy Church.

Your Humble Servant,

Archpriest Fr. Wiaczeslaw Krawczuk
Dean of New York City



